
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

April 24, 2024 
4:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

    

Chair of Committee Councilor Jeffrey Mendes opened the meeting of the Appointments 

Committee in the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 4:00pm and made the following announcement: 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access 

Channel.  In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Chair must 

inquire whether anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence known. 

This meeting will be replayed via Xfinity Channel 8 or high-definition Channel 1072. It may also be 

accessed via the Government Access Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of 

Barnstable’s website: https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1  

The administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, all members present in the Selectmen’s 

Conference Room  

The Chair of Committee and Appointments Committee members welcomed Peter Cross, native Cape 

Codder, and a teacher for many years in Vermont, Dennis Yarmouth, and Barnstable. Councilor Mendes 

mentioned he applied for both Ad Hoc Committees, and if given a choice which one would he like first, 

Mr. Cross stated Housing. Mr. Cross sees the Housing issue not only in Barnstable, but Cape wide. Has 

been a part of many Committees in the Town. Councilor Clark asked what drew his interest in applying, 

Mr. Cross stated he isn’t happy with the way things are going with regards to housing and feels that 

there is too much being built currently in Hyannis, and not enough in the other villages in Barnstable, 

and would like to see that change.  
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The Chair of Committee and the Appointments Committee members welcomed Mr. Steven Robichaud, 

current Chair of the Planning Board who has applied for the Committee to Review and Assess Zoning 

and Review the Town’s use of Regulatory Agreements. There have been some challenges and 

compromise made in his role on the Planning Board, one project that came to mind and probably the 

most difficult one was 810 Wakeby Rd, the Solar Array project, there were very compassionate 

neighbors on one side, and then the other side that does not allow the Town to regulate, so we had to 

come to a compromise with the developer and the neighbors, so it was quite a challenge, but  in the end 

we increased the boundaries, and the buffer zones, but there was deep seeded feelings on both sides. 

 

                                             

 



 
 

  

                                                 

                                                 

Councilor Burdick asked about the Regulatory Agreement side, and where he sees the need for 

improvement, and enforcement when these agreements are made. Mr. Robichaud would like more 

details in the descriptions of the Regulatory Agreements, there is a lot of information he feels is left out, 

and just the basic is required when a Regulatory Agreement is being applied for, he feels that there are 

details that come out after the Board has voted, and he would like to see all the information given up 

front first. As far as enforcement goes, more staff is the only thing that would help that situation, if there 

are more oversight given then he feels that it could be managed better. 

Chair of Committee and members welcomed Rick Presbrey who has applied for Committee to Assess and 

Recommend Strategies for Housing Creation within the Town. Mr. Presbrey retired as the President and CEO of 

the Housing Assistance Corporation, so he is very familiar with housing issues, and the problems facing the town 

now. 



 
 

  

 

                                               
 

                                              

                                                



 
 

  

Chair of Committee and members welcomed Jake Dewey, landlord and developer of year-round housing in 

Barnstable. 

                                                       
 

                                                      
 



 
 

  

                                                       
Chair of Committee and members welcomed James Garland, resident of Osterville, has applied for both Ad 

Hoc Committees 

                                          

                                           



 
 

  

                                             

Chair of Committee and members welcomed Margaret Magowan, resident of Osterville, has applied for both 

Ad Hoc Committees, has concerns about the quality of life for everyone in Barnstable, and would like to be a part 

of the solution and discussions to improve that. 

 

                                            

                                              



 
 

  

 

                                            

Chair of Committee and members welcomed Adam Mirick, resident of Osterville, has applied for the 

Committee to assess Zoning and review the Town’s use of Regulatory Agreements 

 

                                             



 
 

  

                                                  

Chair of Committee and members welcomed Meghan Mort, resident of Marstons Mills, has applied for both 

Ad Hoc Committees, has been an advocate for those that cant afford to live on Cape Cod, has experienced 

housing insecurity in her life, has couch surfed and stayed with friends, works at the Cape Cod Hospital as an 

LPN, and hears all the time that there is no housing on Cape Cod for those that work here. 

 

 

                                                   

 



 
 

  

                                                       

Chair of Committee and its members welcomed Rimas Veitas, resident of Osterville, applied for both 

Ad Hoc Committees  
Mr. Rimas explained his background and experiences I live in Osterville and am now retired 

from my career as owner of a structural engineering firm that has worked on market rate, multitudes of 

40B housing, work force housing in Maine, housing projects for the archdiocese, housing projects 

funded by the Federal Government, as well as, various state governments. We have also done a large 

2500-unit project for housing Disney workers in Orlando. To sum it up I have experienced a wide 

spectrum of large-scale housing projects, many smaller scale town sponsored housing projects and 

constructed single family homes in Osterville and Eastern Massachusetts. 
 

                                          



 
 

  

                                                  

Rimas discussed the potential zoning and construction of a 4-story building and the impact it could have 

on the surrounding area. They also talked about the need for adequate parking, the vision for downtown 

Hyannis, and their work on historic and maritime culture projects. The discussion also touched on the 

challenges and potential solutions for a committee tasked with finding a compromise between potential 

for improvement and the importance of maintaining regulatory agreements.  
 

Chair of Committee and its members welcomed Larry Morin, resident of Cotuit, who has 

applied to serve on both of the Ad Hoc Committees 

 

                                                       



 
 

  

                                                       

                                                          

 



 
 

  

                                                         

Councilor Clark had to leave for another meeting at 6:30pm. 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, Councilor Burdick made the motion to adjourn,  

Councilor Terkelsen seconded; all members present voted in favor of adjournment at 6:45pm 

 

Councilor Terkelsen yes 

Councilor Burdick yes 

Councilor Mendes yes 

Councilor Bloom   yes 

 

ADJOURN: 6:45 pm 

 


